From: Chris Butler

Sent: Wednesday, August 21, 2019 6:53 PM

To: SPPC <sppc@london.ca>

Cc: Squire, Phil

Subject: [EXTERNAL] SPPC MTG - Monday Aug 26 - Affordable Housing Performance Report - Added

Agenda

Please consider and approve this e - Mail feedback as added agenda to next Monday's SPPC Meeting on the affordable housing performance report

Taxpayer Feedback on City of London & KPMG Report @ Respect to London Housing Development Corp (HDC)

- As a taxpayer, I have been extremely proud and supportive of the tremendous progress our newly formed and semi - independent HDC has shown in developing partnerships and build outs in affordable housing over the past couple of years after the City of London budget has only recently started to provide an increase in the seed /budget money to support these partnerships with all levels of Governments & strong social & private partnerships. This is the future Council; and I feel we have just started the BQ burners here on an well balanced business model.
- Like Abe Oudshoorn I'm shocked by this report on HDC performance as I see the LFPress results reported over the last 2 years as positive- great deals (after we started to fund)
- Would strongly suggest that if there are performance issues to address @ HDC, we ask HDC to appear before council at a future SPPC MTG to provide their own independent report on their challenges going forward, what exactly is holding their units development / & partnerships performance back and RECO's going forward. DON"T PUT OUT THIS FLAME PLEASE or consider pulling this back under the City of Ldn administrative leadership as the argument is weak. There is a great deal of politics at play here on control & growth of future funding that is misplaced.

For years, as a taxpayer I have watched my tax dollars literally get poured down the sewer by adding funding to the LMCH; as this is a broken model not just in London but most Ontario cities and I need this to work.

Thank You - Chris Butler - 863 Waterloo St